After a temporary boost in construction jobs, a typical wind farm only employs a few maintenance workers.

Large wind turbines fail to achieve some positive environmental goals such as energy independence, lower environmental damage, and domestic economic security.  For example, a single large wind turbine’s permanent magnets, needed to generate the electric current, contain significant quantities of rare earths such as neodymium. 
Chinese mines supply 95% of the world’s rare earths.  They engage in environmentally questionable practices such as unreclaimed strip mining.  Thus, wind energy would still create negative environmental impacts and increase our dependency on foreign mineral exploitation for its components. 

The U.S. DOE’s projection of wind energy providing 20% of our electricity within 20 years may not be realistic.

Wind energy technology is not perfected and ready for full deployment.  Dedicating and disturbing Boulder City lands for wind research is not needed, as there are numerous wind energy sites already developed worldwide that are available for such research.  Boulder City should avoid dedicating its lands to experimental technologies that may needlessly impact our natural resources.  If and when wind energy becomes viable, then Boulder City voters can make a reasoned choice to dedicate land to wind energy production.
